
SPSO decision report

Case: 201805241, A Medical Practice in the Grampian NHS Board area

Sector: health

Subject: clinical treatment / diagnosis

Decision: not upheld, no recommendations

Summary
Mr C complained about the care provided to his late mother (Mrs A) by the practice. In particular, Mr C said the

practice knew that his mother had cancer and had had chemotherapy. However, the family had concerns that on

one occasion there was a failure to admit Mrs A to hospital and, on another, a GP had refused to make a home

visit. When Mrs A was seen by a different GP the same day, she was admitted to hospital. Mr C felt that given his

mother's medical history, the practice could have provided more appropriate care.

We took independent medical advice from a GP. We found that the GPs involved in Mrs A's care carried out

appropriate assessments given the reported symptoms. On the first occasion, the GP had contacted the oncology

(cancer) specialists for advice as Mrs A was experiencing the side effects of chemotherapy. At that time, it would

not have been appropriate to have referred Mrs A to hospital due to the increased risk of her catching an infection

from other patients who may have been unwell or from hospital acquired infections. On the second occasion,

there was a change in Mrs A's symptoms from when the initial request for a home visit was made. As a result a

home visit was arranged and Mrs A was appropriately admitted to hospital at that time. Therefore, we did not

uphold Mr C's complaint.
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